
ADVENT  & CHRISTMAS  

“In that region there were shepherds living in the fields, keeping watch over their flock by night. 9Then an

angel of the Lord stood before them, and the glory of the Lord shone around them, and they were terrified.

10But the angel said to them, “Do not be afraid; for see—I am bringing you good news of great joy for all the

people: 11to you is born this day in the city of David a Savior, who is the Messiah, the Lord.’”  - (Luke 2:9-11,

NRSV)

Grace and peace to you from God our Father and our Lord Jesus Christ,

I cannot believe we are entering into the season of Advent, and Christmas is upon us.  It feels as if

Easter was yesterday and now we are entering into the season of anticipation and preparation of

Christ’s coming into this world.  Although my anxiety rises a little knowing how much needs to

get done before Christmas Day, I truly love this time of the year.  Decorating the inside and

outside of the house with beautiful lights, garland, poinsettias, Christmas trees, and all the holiday

traditional decorations that come out only once a year.  I truly love this time of the year as all the

decorations and lights announce the coming of Christ into this world to bring us Hope, Peace,

Love, and Joy. It truly is a remarkable time of the year.

by Pastor Josh Martyn
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However, this holiday season is going to be different than in previous years.  With COVID still

wreaking chaos and heartache in our community and world, we still have to take precautions to

protect each other and those in our community.  Instead of gathering in person to sing Marty

Haugen’s “Holden Evening Prayer,” we will gather online and sing in our homes as the service is

live-streamed on Wednesday’s at 7:00 P.M.  Instead of the tradition of gathering our families

together and frantically trying to get everyone to church on time for the Christmas Eve service,

this year our Christmas Eve worship service will only be live-streamed at 7:00 P.M.  Although

our worship services will be the same traditional candlelight service, this year will be different as

we safely gather in our homes for worship. Yet, although I am beyond disappointed with the

need to cancel in-person worship, as I am sure many of you are, I lean on the meaning of this

season even more in times such as these.  During Advent, we prepare for and anticipate the

coming of Christ.  We remember the longing of Jews for a Messiah and our longing for and

need for, forgiveness, salvation, and a new beginning.  Advent is a journey to the manger and on

Christmas Day we all will look upon the infant child who is named Emmanuel, God with us.

This is the power of this season.  Knowing that God has come to us in Jesus…and was born.  As

simple as this may sound, this is the ultimate act of becoming human.  God did not beam down

(you can tell I have been watching Star Trek) to Earth but was born. Taking on human flesh God

became human in Jesus and therefore became a part of humanity.  God became a part of the

very system that rejected God.  Why?  Because God loves God’s creation.  God loves creation so

much that God entered into that very creation in Jesus and lived, suffered, died, and rose from

the grave for all of humanity which includes you and me.  The infant we journey towards this

and every Advent season is Emmanuel.  God with us.

Although we may be distant from each other during this season, we all will still gather online in

the name of the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit and gather as one in the body of Christ.  It will not

be the same as in previous years, but we will still gather to worship Emmanuel, God with us.  We

hope you will join us and all the details on how to log in to the service can be found on our

website at htlcdbq.com.

 

May the peace of Emmanuel be with you, 

Pastor Josh
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WORSHIP

Ever since we suspended in-person worship due to COVID, we have prerecorded our worship
services. The pastors and staff spent hours recording worship, editing, and more to make worship
available online. Thanks to those who donated to our new sound system, they are now able to go
live! 

What does this mean? Not only will this free up many hours but looking to the future, when we
return to in-person worship, we will still be able to Livestream our service making it available to
those unable to attend and to our friends and neighbors all over the world!

We begin Livestreaming on Wednesday, December 2nd 
for our Midweek Advent Worship Service at 7:00 P.M. 

Here is how you can access live worship:
Go to the "Worship" page of our website.

Go to our YouTube channel
Watch on our Facebook  Page

The bulletin for the worship service will be available on our worship page. 

If you can't watch "live" you will be able to access the video at any time at YouTube. If you
subscribe to our YouTube Channel, and turn on your notifications, you will be notified whenever
we post something new.

WE ARE LIVESTREAMING WORSHIP!

  page 3

We will be ordering 15 poinsettias to decorate the altar for
Christmas. If you are interested in sponsoring a poinsettia,
click here to sign up or call the church office at 563-582-
3228.

The cost of each poinsettia is $10.00. 

Please make your payment online at our website at
https://htlcdbq.com/give. 
Go to Give+Online and under "select fund" choose Altar
Flowers.

OR

Mail a check to 1755 Delhi St., Dubuque, IA 52001. Indicate
Poinsettia in the memo line.
Payment must be received by December 21st.

The poinsettias will be available to pick up after January 1st.

POINSETTIAS

https://htlcdbq.com/worship
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCUxZuvDgEkvYIBkVgOt4Q8Q?view_as=subscriber
https://www.facebook.com/HTLCDBQ
https://www.facebook.com/HTLCDBQ
https://www.facebook.com/HTLCDBQ
https://signup.zone/tAiJgLEhCeKk2bhnv


Hello friends!  
It has been a very busy year, busier than I would have imagined! I want to remind
everyone that if you have not already done so, please complete your pledge cards.  
The easiest way to do this is to go to our webpage, www.htlcdbq.com; on the front
page there is a secure link called “Pledge”, complete it and you’re finished. 
 Otherwise, you can either mail in or drop off your pledge card.

HTLC depends on your financial contributions to do its work and ministry. 
 Making a pledge enables our Council and Finance Committee to better plan how
to use our resources; the amounts pledged during the stewardship campaign
establish an annual budget.  While regular non-pledged giving is important, a
pledge helps us plan more accurately and better enables our ministries to thrive
and grow. Thank you so very much for all that you have given this year!  We have
such a faithful and caring congregation!

The Worship Team recommended streamed (live) Advent and Christmas Eve
services.  PLEASE plan on being a part of these services – it’s good for the soul!
Visit the "Worship" page of our website or find details on the next page. 

In the spirit of Christmas I would encourage you to send Christmas Greetings and
pray for your pastors. A lot of ministry happens behind the scenes and they do not
have a 9 to 5 job. 

At our November council meeting, one thing that we all shared was a common
sense of sadness in that we don’t meet in person, either as a congregation or as
teams.  We are just waiting for that glimmer of hope when we are advised that we
are reopening and that we can again form those church relationships!  And the
glimmer of hope given to us this week was the knowledge that there are COVID
vaccines in the near future!  Would I have thought in January that this was
something I would even worry about almost a year later!!

I pray daily for those suffering from both mental and physical health issues,
financial anxiety and feelings of isolation. I share my favorite verse:  Philippians
4:6-7:  "Do not be anxious about anything, but in every situation, by prayer and petition,
with thanksgiving, present your requests to God. And the peace of God, which transcends all
understanding, will guard your hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus." Anyway, I really
do miss you all!

Sue Tigges
HTLC Council President

A WORD FROM OUR COUNCIL
PRESIDENT

Pledge Online Here
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https://airtable.com/shrkfsUIOS3Y5sIA7


"And The Word Was God" inspiration from Henri J. M. Nouwen Advent devotion booklet is
available in the front entry of the church. Stop by and pick up yours.

Click the links below or visit our website for the following:

Praying In Color - Not just for kids! Check these advent calendars that "count up" to Christmas.

Godspace - This site offers resources for Advent at home, creating an Advent wreath, recipes
and Christmas traditions around the world, and more. 

What is Advent? - A short video that explains Advent.

Intro To Advent - A video for children where that introduces the Advent season. 

ADVENT RESOURCES

Advent
2020

Watch live on YouTube
Livestreamed
Wednesdays
at 7:00 P.M.

December 2nd
December 9th
December 16th

Center yourself in prayer, Word, & song.
Experience God’s healing presence

in your life.
View and download the bulletin at our website 

 www.htlcdbq.com/worship

God Is Near
Midweek Advent Worship

Wednesday, December 2nd
5:00 P.M.
Via Zoom
Bible Explorers and Confirmation
Students will have a special zoom event
about the Season of Advent. Parents and
siblings are encouraged to attend.  

INTERGENERATIONAL
ADVENT EVENT

A take home devotion for the Season of Advent
is available for families to use at home.  The
devotions will be included in the Sunday
School kits.  If you do not get a Sunday School
kit or would like the Advent devotional, email
Sara McCaw at sara.mccaw@gmail.com.

ADVENT SUNDAY SCHOOL
DEVOTIONAL & TAKE-HOME KIT
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https://prayingincolor.com/advent-calendar-templates-a-countup-to-christmas
https://godspacelight.com/2015/11/11/advent-activities-for-families-and-kids-for-2015/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=v8_lah83UY0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6pxPAlw2abo
https://htlcdbq.com/worship


We will not be offering a 
Children's Christmas Program or Christmas Day service this year.

Livestreamed
Thursday, December 24th

at 7:00 P.M.

We will gather as the body of Christ to  celebrate the
birth of our Lord. This service will still be a full 

Candlelight Worship service.
View and download the bulletin at our website 

 www.htlcdbq.com/worship

Christmas Eve Candlelight Service

Christmas
2020

Watch live on YouTube
Facebook 

Our Website's Worship Page at
www.htlcdbq.com/worship

Livestreamed
Sunday, December 27th

at 9:00 A.M.
View and download the bulletin at our website 

 www.htlcdbq.com/worship

Lessons and Carols

  page 6

http://www.htlcdbq.com/worship
http://www.htlcdbq.com/worship
http://www.htlcdbq.com/worship
http://www.htlcdbq.com/worship
http://www.htlcdbq.com/worship


CONNECT

ADULT FORUM The Adult Forum is on hiatus for December. 
They will resume in January 2021.

These groups meet online via Zoom.
Visit our Youth & Family Ministry page at htlcdbq.com for the links.

YOUTH MINISTRY

Bible Explorers 5th & 6th grade
7th & 8th Grade Confirmation
Due to Advent worship, Bible Explorers and Confirmation date & time will
change. Please check the website for updates

High School
First and third Sundays of each month starting at 6:30 P.M.
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ONLINE SUNDAY
SCHOOL Sunday morning at 11:00 A.M. on our YouTube channel.  Take-home

bags are available for each family. Questions? Contact Sara McCaw,
Family Minister, sara.mccaw@gmail.com.
For preschool through elementary age.

Thursday, December 21, 2021
7:30 P.M.

PARENT
SUPPORT GROUP

Many of you are juggling work, home, and now school
as you navigate online education for your children. Join
us in conversation with Amy Naumann and Sydney
Bonn, teachers for Dubuque Community Schools, and
Lisa Anderson, an elementary school counselor. 
Visit the  Youth & Family page on our website for the
zoom link. 

Tuesdays at 11:30 A.M.

WOMEN'S ECUMENICAL
BIBLE STUDY

These Adult Bible Studies meet online. 
Go to the Ministry page of our website for
details and  Zoom links.

Fridays at 6:00 A.M.

MEN'S BIBLE STUDY

https://htlcdbq.com/youth-%26-family-ministries
https://htlcdbq.com/adult-ministries
https://htlcdbq.com/adult-ministries
https://htlcdbq.com/adult-ministries


STEWARDSHIP

DECEMBER SPECIAL APPEAL:
CRESCENT COMMUNITY HEALTH CENTER
Crescent Community Health Center is a local medical and dental clinic that provides high-
quality, respectful and affordable medical and dental care to improve the health and well-
being of our community.  They serve people of any age, from any region, with any almost
any type of insurance or no insurance at all. They are located at 1690 Elm Street, Suite 300  
Dubuque, IA 52001 and can be reached at (563) 690-2850. Visit their website at
www.crescentchc.org
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GIVING ENVELOPES ARE HERE!
Here is how you can pick them up!

We have scheduled two 2021 Giving Envelopes pick-up sessions. 
Just pull up in front of the church during one of the dates and times below and 

we will deliver your envelopes along with some Christmas cheer to you.
You won't even have to get out of your vehicle!

Saturday, December 12th   10:30 A.M. – Noon

Monday, December 14th    4:30 – 6:30 P.M.

Feel free to call or text Wendy Einsweiler at 815-541-9170 with any questions!      

  

‘Simply Giving’ Authorization forms, must be completed, to reflect your 2021 giving and
returned to the church office by 12/15/20. Your 2021 giving amounts cannot be updated
until a new form is received. To eliminate completing a paper form each year, you can go
to the church web site to set up a personal account. This option gives you control of
making changes to your account, (dollar amount, frequency, address, method of payment
etc.), at your convenience. If you wish to set up a personal account, before doing so, please
contact Cathy Nolan at 563-582-3228.

SIMPLY GIVING AUTHORIZATION FORMS

https://crescentchc.org/


SO MUCH TO BE THANKFUL FOR....
2 Let us come into his presence with thanksgiving; let us make a joyful noise to him with songs of
praise!”

 - Psalm 95:2 
 
We have much to be thankful for this Christmas season. The list is endless but here are
just a few to consider; listening to Handel’s Messiah daily for the rest of the year since
performances are cancelled (maybe this one just applies to me 😊), celebrations with
family and friends and the technology that allows for virtual gatherings, a country
which allows us to worship freely and dedicated pastors that continue to shepherd
their congregations through a pandemic. 
 
Viewing worship online is a highlight of my week, despite the challenges of living
outside the city limits with a vintage internet connection! I especially enjoyed Pastor
Josh’s sermon on November 15 highlighting how we are called to use our talents. His
message affirmed each of us have gifts and abilities to share God’s love with others and
the following words he spoke really ring true; “God desires us to use our talents and
gifts each and every day so that everyone will know that they are not alone, that they
are seen and deeply loved by God”.
 
Did you know one aspect of stewardship is to give of ourselves as we use our gifts? Are
you investing the gifts God graciously shares with you, or have fear and distrust led
you to hide those gifts? People are yearning to hear the message of hope you can
provide, no matter your gifts. God wants us to let others to know they are beautifully
and wonderfully made in His image, and are loved beyond measure. Are you burying
your gifts and hiding them from view?
 
You are encouraged to quiet the fear in your heart and allow the Holy Spirit to guide
you as you participate in God’s work. Despite the pandemic restrictions, there are
endless ways our gifts can be used to end the isolation many are experiencing.
Technology can be used to connect loved ones. Words of encouragement can be
spoken by phone or shared by mail. Home cooked meals and treats can be delivered
safely to those in need. The options are endless, just listen to that still small voice
guiding your steps.
 
May the grace of our Lord bless you and your loved ones to experience the joy of
Christ’s birth through the joy of giving.
  
Wendy Einsweiler
Stewardship Team Liaison
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 JANUARY – October 2020

                YTD INCOME -           $ 487,290.47    Highlights below:

                                                                        (Pledged/unpledged giving $358,931.93– 89% of budget *)

                                                                        (Special Projects Giving transfers - $ 50,033.97)

                                                                        (PPP Funds for HTLC Staff Payroll - $59,188.49)          

 

                 YTD EXPENSES -        $ 487,364.78    (includes budgeted expenses and special projects)

  YTD Net Surplus/(Shortfall) -   $        (74.18)

 

* Based on our budgeting process, giving through October represents 75% of pledged/unpledged

giving for the year. The remaining 25% is anticipated to arrive in November and December.

 

 With Christmas season upon us, we are truly thankful for you and your family. You are a vital

part of our church community and we miss being with you!  It is through your engagement and

support that ministry happens and lives are changed. Please take a few minutes to review your

giving for 2020 and fulfill your pledge prior to December 31 if you are able. We know this year

has presented numerous challenges for many and we’re so grateful for your continued

commitment to the ministries within this congregation and around the community. If God has

provided additional resources and you are able to increase your giving, additional gifts will be

greatly appreciated.

 

Blessings to you and yours this season and always. Our prayers continue for your safety, health

and regular connections with this congregation through online worship, bible study, education

and fellowship until we can gather in person again. What a truly joyful celebration it will be to

worship together again! 

 

Adam Eikamp & The Finance Team

FINANCIAL SNAPSHOT
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FROM  THE  OFFICE

PRAYER REQUESTS

Carol Smart 
Christopher Bredesen and those who support him, especially Judy Bredesen who is Chris's mom. 
Bill and JoAnne Blum 
The residents and staff of Luther Manor 
Elizabeth Enbrecht’s mother, 98-year-old Grace Riley. 
Basant Persaud, Winston Persaud’s mother.
Addy and Bill Gard neighbors and good friends of Dale & Mary Bjerning.

Please pray for the following:

HTLC Military personnel serving our country:
Army: Kyle Salmon, Christina Fink, Col. Karl Anderson, 
Kyle Osborne.
National Guard: Eric Bowman
Air Force: Chris Barajas
Marines: Staff Sgt. Rossetti 
Air Force: Chris Barajas, Michael Osborne, Logan Knobbe

If you would like a pastoral visit by phone
during this time of social distancing, please
contact one of our pastors.

Pastor Josh Martyn (563) 613-4337 or
htlcdbqpastor@gmail.com
Associate Pastor Derek Rosenstiel (608)
556-0206 or
associatepastorderek@gmail.com

PASTORAL VISITS

CAN WE PRAY FOR YOU?
We would love to pray for you. We have a
group of faithful people who pray for our
community every day. Submit your request
online or call the church office at 563-582-
3228. We have a locked mailbox located in the front

entry of the church. This not only collects our
mail but also offers you a place to deposit your
offering envelopes and return your pledge cards! 

WE HAVE A NEW "LOCKED" MAILBOX

Please know there are always Stephen
Ministers in our congregation ready and
willing to walk alongside you in whatever
you are going through. Find out more
about  the Stephen Ministry and how to
connect  HERE 

STEPHEN MINISTRY
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https://airtable.com/shrkI6d0AjLBP7RWj
https://htlcdbq.com/stephen-ministry
https://htlcdbq.com/stephen-ministry
https://htlcdbq.com/stephen-ministry
https://htlcdbq.com/stephen-ministry
https://htlcdbq.com/stephen-ministry
https://htlcdbq.com/stephen-ministry


OUR SYMPATHY
Our Deepest Sympathy to the family of  Rev.
Curtis Herman Miller died peacefully at home
surrounded by his family on September 15,
2020 in Eau Claire, WI. Curt graduated from
Wartburg Theological Seminary in 1973 with a
Master of Divinity degree and his first call was
to Holy Trinity Lutheran of Dubuque, Iowa.
From 1975 to 1982. 
You can read the obituary here.
https://www.olsonfuneral.com/obituaries/Rev-

Curtis-Miller/#!/Obituary

HELP NEEDED!
We need your help! We are looking for volunteers to
help shovel snow on the weekends. If you can
volunteer to help, please click on the link below to
sign up. A member of the Buildings and Ground
Team will contact you. Thank you so much.

I CAN HELP
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https://www.olsonfuneral.com/obituaries/Rev-Curtis-Miller/#!/Obituary
https://airtable.com/shry0q0zc7b9jhZxv


BIRTHDAYS

CELEBRATIONS
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ANNIVERSARIES
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HOLY TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH

1755 Delhi Street
Dubuque, Iowa 52001
563-582-3228
holytrinluth@gmail.com
Website: htlcdbq.com
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STAFF

563-613-4337

htlcdbqpastor@gmail.com

REV .  JOSHUA  MARTYN
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608-556-0206
associatepastorderek@gmail.com

REV .  DEREK  ROSENSTIEL

ASSOCIATE  PASTOR

563-451-6874
sara.mccaw@gmail.com

SARA  MCCAW

FAMILY  MINISTER

563-663-4340

DAN  WILD

STEPHEN  MINISTRY  LEADER

563-582-3228
cbarland@dbq.edu 

DR .  CHARLES  BARLAND

MUSIC  DIRECTOR

563-582-3228
holytrinluth@gmail.com

LORICE  AMLIN

OFFICE  MANAGER

563-582-3228
htlchurchfinance@gmail.com

CATHY  NOLAN

FINANCIAL  SECRETARY

563-582-3228
htlchurchfinance@gmail.com

LISA  BORCHERT

ACCOUNTS  PAYABLE

563-582-3228
dbqweddingmusic@yahoo.com 

JILL  KLINEBRIEL

CONTEMPORARY  MUSIC  LEADER

563-203-7204
director@NoahsArkDBQ.com

NOAH ’S  ARK  CHILD

DEVELOPMENT  CENTER
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Sue Tigges, President
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Jonathan Brown, Treasurer
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Wendy Einsweiler, Stewardship
OPEN, Fellowship
Jason Duba, Noah’s Ark
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www.htlcdbq.com
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https://www.facebook.com/HTLCDBQ

FACEBOOK
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http://www.htlcdbq.com/home.html
https://www.facebook.com/HTLCDBQ/
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